
 

OBJECTION TO EXPEDITED BILL 34-21 

 

Dear MoCo Council Members, 

I strongly object to Expedited Bill 34-21, Personnel and Human Resources – COVID-19 

Vaccination Required. 

Here are the facts that cannot be ignored now and will not be ignored in the future - when all 

actions will be evaluated correspondingly. 

1. According to VAERS data through September 17, 2021 (VAERS is COVID Vaccine Adverse Event 

Reports created by CDC): 726,963 reports of 

15,386 deaths; 66,642 hospitalizations;  

82,854 urgent care; 114,127 doctors office visits;  

6,378 anaphylaxis (severe, potentially life-threatening allergic reaction):  

8,626 Bell's (an unexplained episode of facial muscle weakness or paralysis); 2,122 miscarriages. 

 

2. According to Compliant Management System (CMS) of FDA which reflects data from 

Medicare (over 65 y.o.) and Medicaid (poorest population) there were over 45 K deaths after 

vaccination within 3 days period. 

You should all remember that you will be responsible for all deaths and debilitating severe 

adverse effects caused by this vaccine, which has never passed through the regular FDA trials. 

3. mRNA COVID-19 vaccines are not efficient with their efficacy going below 50% within first 

3-4 months which is unacceptable by FDA standards. 

4. mRNA COVID-19 vaccines do not prevent from spreading disease. On the contrary, they 

assist spreading COVID-19, as they suppress COVID symptoms. Thus, vaccinated people who 

are sick with COVID and do not realize that they are sick, become superspreaders. 

5. There are latest data on correlation between the extent of vaccination and the rate of COVID-

19 spread. Scientists have found that countries with highest vaccination, such as Israel and 

Singapore have the highest number of COVID patients in hospitals. 

This means that you, as Councilmembers, are about to force MoCo employees to get vaccination 

with untested and damaging preparation of a new type, which is not only inefficient, but which 

will lead to increased rate of COVID cases in MoCo, similar to what is observed in Israel and 

Singapore.   

It is unclear, as to what medical authority or knowledge you have in the fields of virology, 

immunology and infectious diseases for such an act. 



6. You, as a governing body of Montgomery County, are creating discrimination of a new type,

i.e. discrimination on the basis of the vaccination status. Constitutions of the United States and of

Maryland prohibit discrimination of any type, so your action is unconstitutional.

7. The councilmember at large, Mr. Hans Riemer, who is one of the authors of the proposed

bill, has direct financial interest in the bill. Mr. Hans Riemer is married to Vice President,

Federal Government Relations at Pfizer. This is a clear conflict of interests and a violation of

work ethics, which lead to corruption of a government official.

Letters regarding this issue have been submitted to MoCo Inspector General. 

I believe that all these facts indicate that the pending bill is unacceptable, and that there will be 

potential consequences for parties involved, if the bill will be accepted. 

Sincerely, 

Yelena G. Gakh, Ph.D. /Yelena Gakh/ 


